

In this memo, Maureen Whalen appears to take a stand against technician authorship. She offered as "guidance" a 1999 memo from a past ARS administrator, which states that technician authorship should be rare. 

Times have changed since the ARS administrators were active as scientists. Now technicians employed by the agency are often scientists with Master's degrees. My tech was a published author before she accepted the position in my lab and she continued to be sought out by past employers for her writing abilities because of her expertise. 

It is unreasonable for agency research scientists to hire highly qualified people and then instruct them to purposely work at a level significantly beneath their abilities. 


Do you think Maureen Whalen acted ethically when she took this stance against technician authorship?





Peer-reviewed journals require that authorship credit be given to scientists who participated in the research









This is a 1999 memo from a past ARS administrator, (not previously issued during my five years of employment with the USDA Agricultural Research Service).


It was offered to me as an excuse for denying tech authorship, in direct violation of peer-reviewed journal guidelines, which require contributing scientists to be given authorship credit.














